MARYLAND STATE ATHLETIC COMMISSION

MINUTES  -  WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 28, 2015

On Wednesday, October 28, 2015, the Maryland State Athletic Commission meeting was called to order by Chairman Arnold “Arnie” Dansicker at 3:30 p.m..  Present were the following:  Chairman Dansicker; Commissioner Sean Malone; Commissioner Lenny Moore; Commissioner Malik Rahman; Patrick Pannella, Executive Director; and Eric London, Counsel.  Absent:  Commissioner Ben Alperstein.

APPROVAL OF PROFESSIONAL WRESTLING EVENTS

Executive Director Pannella led a Commission discussion in regard to the professional wrestling events currently scheduled to be held in the State of Maryland.  Mr. Pannella noted that the following promoters decided to select a different date to hold each respective event:  (1) Promoter Dennis W. Wipprecht, Jr. cancelled a Commission-sanctioned wrestling event scheduled to be held on January 30, 2016 at Joppa Market Place in Joppa, Maryland; and (2) Promoter James “Jim” Hardwick cancelled a Commission-sanctioned wrestling event scheduled to be held on January 15, 2016 at Tall Cedars Hall in Parkville, Maryland.

Upon a motion by Chairman Dansicker, seconded by Commissioner Rahman, the Commission voted unanimously (4-0) to approve the following professional wrestling event being promoted by Dennis W. Wipprecht, Jr.:

Professional Wrestling Event 

Saturday, January 24, 2016 - 7:30 p.m. Starting Time

Joppa Market Place

1000 Joppa Farm Road - Joppa, Maryland

Promoter:  Dennis W. Wipprecht, Jr,, advertising as 

Maryland Championship Wrestling (MCW).

Upon a motion by Rahman, seconded by Chairman Dansicker, the Commission voted unanimously (4-0) to approve the following professional wrestling event being promoted by James “Jim” Hardwick:

Professional Wrestling Event 

Saturday, January 16, 2016 - 7:30 p.m. Starting Time

Joppa Market Place

2501 Putty Hill Avenue - Parkville, Maryland

Promoter:  James “Jim” Hardwick, advertising as 

Eastern Wrestling Allaince (EWA).

COMMISSION INVESTIGATION:  

“MONSTER MASH & HALLOWEEN PARTY”

HOUSE OF PAIN WRESTLING SCHOOL
HAGERSTOWN, MARYLAND 

Executive Director Pannella reported that the Commission recently received a telephone inquiry from an individual who expressed concerns that the “Monster Mash & Halloween Party”, scheduled to be held on October 30, 2015 at the House of Pain Pro Wrestling Training Center in Hagerstown, Maryland, was going to include wrestling activity not sanctioned nor authorized by the Commission.  The Commission conducted an investigation into the matter.  Mr. Pannella contacted  John “Rambo” Kereczman, who operates the House of Pain Pro Wrestling Training Center.  Mr. Kereczman stated that no wrestling was going to occur at this event, an event which has been held annually for the last 18 years.  Mr. Pannella, on behalf of the Commission, sent Mr. Kereczman written correspondence via e-mail which (1) confirmed that no wrestling would be taking place at this event; and (2) noted that, to ensure that Commission regulations are enforced and for the safety of participants, the Commission has a responsibility to investigate all public inquiries. 
DISCUSSION OF AMATUER MMA REGULATIONS
Executive Director Pannella reported that he travelled to Toms River, New Jersey on October 27, 2015 to discuss the Commission’s most recent draft version of its proposed amateur MMA regulations with Nick Lembo, Deputy Attorney General of the New Jersey Athletic Control Board.  Mr. Pannella noted that, with regard to many key regulatory components, the Commission has sought to model its amateur MMA regulations after the New Jersey Athletic Control Board’s amateur MMA regulations. 
REVIEW OF OCTOBER 24, 2015 PROFESSIONAL MMA EVENT
The Commission reviewed the professional MMA event promoted by John J. Rallo, III, advertising as “Shogun Fights 13”, and held on October 24, 2015 at The Royal Farms Arena in Baltimore, Maryland.  The professional MMA event included 11 professional MMA contests and 33 scheduled rounds of professional MMA competition.  

Commissioner Rahman complimented the work of the Commission referees, inspectors and physicians.

Commissioner Rahman expressed a concern about the number of people entering the cage in between bouts, noting the Commission is responsible for ensuring that:  (1) the area inside the cage is secure at all times; and (2) the surface of the cage floor remains clean and free from dirt.  Executive Director explained that Mr. Rallo arranges for a company to sponsor each bout, with representatives of each company entering the cage after the conclusion of every bout to present a trophy to, and take a photograph with, the winning contestant.  Mr. Pannella stated that this practice has occurred since the inception of the Shogun Fights series, and opined that it had never been an issue in past events because cage crew members consistently swept the cage floor after these representatives departed the cage.  Mr. Pannella further opined that the difference in this event was the extra number of supporters of the winning contestant for several bouts who gained entrance into the cage area.  Mr. Pannella informed the Commission that, to successfully prevent this practice from occurring, he would do the following:  (1) instruct Commission inspectors and the promoter’s security staff members to ensure that only authorized individuals enter the cage; and (2) notify the promoter, contestants and contestants’ seconds that any member of a contestant’s entourage other than individuals licensed by the Commission or any other individual who has expressly received Commission authorization is not allowed in the cage at any time.  
Commissioner Rahman and Mr. Pannella both expressed a concern about one particular photographer who, situated in a precarious position high above the cage apron on the outside of the fenced area, was obstructing Commission representatives from viewing the bouts and could have fallen onto someone were he to lose his footing.  Mr. Pannella reported that he approached the photographer and, after confirming with Mr. Rallo that the photographer did not have the proper credential to have a seat on the cage apron, had the photographer removed from the cage apron.
UPCOMING BOXING EVENTS

The Commission held a discussion in regard to the professional boxing events currently scheduled to be held in the State of Maryland, including the following:  
Professional Boxing Event 

“An Evening Ringside to Benefit The Jonathan Ogden Foundation”

Thursday, November 12, 2015 - 8:30 p.m. Starting Time

Martin’s Valley Mansion

594 Cranbrook Road - Hunt Valley, Maryland
Promoter:  Ponytail Promotions, Inc. 

advertising as Ponytail Promotions;
Professional Boxing Event  

(Subject to Commission Approval of Promoter)

Friday, December 4, 2015 - TBA Starting Time


Rosecroft Raceway

6336 Rosecroft Drive - Ft. Washington, Maryland
Promoter:  Kings Promotions, LLC 
advertising as Kings Promotions; and

Professional Boxing Event

Saturday, December 12, 2015 - 7:00 p.m. Starting Time
Promoter:  Shawstyle Productions, LLC

advertising as Shawstyle Productions



The Clarence “Du” Burns Arena

3100 Boston Street (Canton) - Baltimore, Maryland
Promoter:  Shawstyle Productions, LLC 

                  advertising as Shawstyle Productions.
UPCOMING COMMISSION MEETINGS
Chairman Dansicker announced that the next two Commission meetings will be held on Tuesday, November 24, 2015 at 2:00 p.m. and on Wednesday, December 16, 2015 at 2:00 p.m., respectively, in the Third Floor Conference Room, 500 North Calvert Street in Baltimore.

ADJOURNMENT

Upon a motion by Chairman Dansicker, and seconded by Commissioner Moore, the Commission voted unanimously (4-0) to adjourn the meeting at 4:05 p.m..
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